RE: Letter from Professor Nic Beech, Middlesex University

From: Nic Beech (n.beech@mdx.ac.uk)
To: hendon.residents@yahoo.com

Date: Thursday, 18 February 2021, 12:02 GMT

Dear Hayley

Thank you for your response. We have consulted with the chair of our Board of Governors who has advised that she feels it would be appropriate for myself and James Kennedy to discuss this with you as the senior representatives of the University.

Thank you for your suggestion of a moderated discussion on Zoom which we are happy to facilitate to hear your feedback and views and to seek community input on the Hendon Hub proposals.

Barnet Council's consultation on the supplementary planning document is currently ongoing, and the University and other partners are required by law to wait until this is complete before we can begin any formal consultation or community engagement on the Hendon Hub plans.

Our meeting would therefore need to take place after 26 February 2021 when the consultation formally opens on the proposed Hendon Hub plans. Please let me know which one of the following evenings would work best for you:

10 March

11 March

16 March

17 March

There will be further opportunities for you to hear more about and feedback on the Hendon Hub plans. When the Hendon Hub consultation opens on 26 February it will include a series of online events in March, facilitated by external planning consultations GL Hearn and attended by key interested parties, including Middlesex, Barnet Library Services and Barnet Council. These are open to the community and the dates will be announced soon.

I understand it is frustrating that we cannot speak more about the detail in the proposals until the end of February, but hope you can understand this is part of the legal process we must follow.

Looking forward to hearing from you

Kind regards

From: Hendon Residents <hendon.residents@yahoo.com> Sent: 11 February 2021 13:47 To: Nic Beech <n.beech@mdx.ac.uk>; Carole Bird <c.bird@mdx.ac.uk> Subject: Re: Letter from Professor Nic Beech, Middlesex University</c.bird@mdx.ac.uk></n.beech@mdx.ac.uk></hendon.residents@yahoo.com>
Dear Professor Beech,
Thank you very much for your letter of 9 February.
As I am sure you are aware, the open letter I forwarded was sent on behalf of the Hendon Residents Association and over 600 individuals. While I have my own views on this matter, our request was addressed collectively to the Chair of the Middlesex University Board of Governors. We would therefore appreciate a collective consultation with the University. I would like to suggest a moderated discussion on zoom so residents and business owners can put their concerns to you in a measured way, and you can respond to them in person. With that aim in mind, I would be grateful if we could please consider dates.
Yours sincerely,
Hayley Blitz
On Tuesday, 9 February 2021, 13:09:16 GMT, Brad Blitz < brad_blitz@yahoo.com > wrote:
Dear Carole, Many thanks. I will alert my wife to the letter, though she also checks the above account. Best wishes, Brad
On Tuesday, 9 February 2021, 12:12:35 GMT, Nic Beech < <u>n.beech@mdx.ac.uk</u> > wrote:

Dear Ms Blitz,
Please find attached letter from Professor Beech
Regards,
Carole Bird
Assistant to the Vice-Chancellor
Middlesex University